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Village of Baldwinsville Planning Board Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, January 25, 2022 @ 7:08 P.M.-Training Session                                          

Via Zoom 

                                       Approved, Carried 5:0 

PRESENT:    John Tonello, Chairman 
Nate Collins 
Terry King 
Mike Mazoway 

Mark Jenkins 

 

Bob Scherfling, Gary Peterson, and Nicole Schlater were unable to attend. 

ALSO PRESENT: Ms. Jamie Sutphen, Attorney 

                            Mary Augustus, Secretary to the Planning Board 
                           Gregg Humphrey, Code Enforcement Officer 

Pledge of Allegiance 

Motion by Nate Collins to approve the Minutes from a Planning Board training session held on 
September 28, 2021, as written, second by Mark Jenkins. 

Motion by Terry King to approve the Minutes from a Planning Board training session held on 
October 26, 2021, as written, second by John Tonello. 

John Tonello addressed the Board this evening.  He informed the Board that Onondaga County 
was conducting its Annual Planning Symposium on March 10, 2022, at the Marriott Syracuse 
Downtown.  If any member is interested in attending let the Code’s office know prior to February 
17th.  John continued to inform the Board there were online training workshops they could 
attend for further training.  

John explained the research he has started on constructing a Comprehensive Plan for the Village 
of Baldwinsville in conjunction with the Town of Lysander.  The Village adopting such a plan as 
this it would open Grants from the State and Federal level.  The Village had a Strategic 
Development Plan done by EDR in June of 2006.  This plan is still used as a guideline for 
projects in the Village.  John has been in contact with Onondaga County and will continue to 
work with them in the future.  John continued to explain that The Local Waterfront Revitalization 
Program (LWRP) is part of the Comprehensive Plan, LWRP has funds available for waterfront 
community development.  John will continue his efforts together with a committee to develop a 
Comprehensive Plan for the Village. 

Motion by Mr. Tonello to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 p.m. second by Ms. King  

                                                  Carried 5:0 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Mary E. Augustus 
Mary Augustus, Planning Board secretary   
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